
 
    
Spirotetramat Information Request -- California Response 

 

From: Rick Melnicoe 
Sent: Thursday, January 14, 2010 
To: Ted Rodgers 
CC: Kent Smith; Jane M. Thomas; Al Fournier; Cathy Tarutani; Diane Clarke; Cindy Wire; Diane 
Alston 
Subject: Movento 

Dear Ted, 

This is a very important material in CA. It is a key material for control of the recently introduced 
Asian Citrus Psyllid, which vectors Citrus Greening disease. It is also important for other tree, 
vine and vegetable crops as it has a unique mode of action and fits nicely into resistance 
management programs. 

I do not have any use statistics, as it was registered in CA fairly recently (July 14, 2008). 
However, I have received many inquires and concerns about this court decision. 

We definitely want to see this resolved and the registration continued. 

Regards, 

Rick 

 

From: Ted Rogers 
Sent: Thursday, January 14, 2010 3:51 PM 
To: ageorge@wahops.org; bbedwell@cgtfl.com; Berger, Lori; Billy_Little@ncsu.edu; 
bob@cacitrusmutual.com; bobk@pistachios.org; bob@calpear.com; Hall, Charles; 
ccory@ccory.cfbf.com; david@cacitrusmutual.com; Ehn, Bob; frank_louws@ncsu.edu; Giclas, 
Hank; Hill, Jerry; jcranney@calcitrusquality.org; jnelsen@cacitrusmutual.com; Ayers, John; 
kathleen@freshcaliforniagrapes.com; Keeling, John; kevink@healthyplants.org; 
kris@vineyardteam.org; Langston, David; Olsen, Larry; Herbst, Linda; Jess, Lynnae; Martin, 
Marcy; mwsparks@flcitrusmutual.com; nfoster@usapple.org; frey@sonomawinegrape.org; 
Nottingham, Butch; Nottingham, Butch; Ott, Alex; Brannen, Phil; reggie@floridatomatoes.com; 
Melnicoe, Rick; ross@freshcaliforniagrapes.com; Ruckert, Ed; stanley@arches.uga.edu; Toth, 
Steve; steveb@cpha.net; asparks@uga.edu; TSmith@agcenter.lsu.edu; Teffeau, Marc; 
Brenneman, Tim; tom.rabaey@generalmills.com; tstenzel@unitedfresh.org; Tomlinson, Rick; 
tylerw@fb.org; VanSickle, Gary; scharlau@televar.com; ccqc1946@pacbell.net; Wells, Jim 
Cc: Smith, Kent; Teung.F.Chin@aphis.usda.gov; Teung.Chin@ARS.USDA.GOV 
Subject: 

Greetings, 

As most of you are aware the registration of Spirotetramat (Movento and Ultor) is entangled in a 
law suit concerning a procedural mistake made by EPA early in the registration process. The 
result of the suit was that these registrations would be vacated as of January 15, 2010. A thirty 
day extension on that decision has been granted and it is legal to sell these products until 



February 15, 2010. It is our current understanding that you may continue to use Movento and 
Ultor purchased before February 15, 2010. 

We at the Department need to know as soon as possible how critical the loss of Spirotetramat will 
be to your industry/commodity. We need this information so that we may present it to decision 
makers here so that they are aware of the impact of the loss of this active ingredient on 
production of your commodities and Agriculture in general. We do not need mountains of data at 
this time but do need a clear statement of the importance of this relatively new chemistry in 
advanced crop protection systems. 

I have tried to expand the contact list for this issue. If there are others that you think can improve 
our understanding of the impact of this legal action please share this correspondence with them. 

Please copy responses to both Kent Smith and myself. If you need to phone us and cannot reach 
me, Kentâ€™s number is 202-720-3186. 

Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any questions or comments. 

Best, 
Ted Rogers 
Biologist, Senior Policy Analyst 
USDA Office of Pest Management Policy 
202-720-3846 

  

The Western IPM Center is headquartered in the UC Agriculture and Natural Resources Building at 
2801 Second Street, Davis, CA 95618. 


